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August 14, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Transmitted herewith are three proposed ordinances.  The first will reorganize certain functions in the executive branch of King County government and eliminate the Office of Cultural Resources.  The second will create a public development authority (PDA) to perform most of the functions currently performed by the Office of Cultural Resources.  The third will make non-substantive changes to various sections of the King County Code to make them current and accurate, as in the referenced names of organizations and officers; this clean-up ordinance is in response to a request from the Clerk of the Council.

I would appreciate Council consideration of and action on these ordinances at the earliest possible date.  The ordinance creating a PDA has an October 1, 2002 effective date while the executive branch reorganization ordinance has a January 1, 2003 effective date.  These dates are staggered to allow time for the PDA to become fully operational and receive some start-up support from the Office of Cultural Resources before the latter is eliminated.

Following are highlights of the reorganization ordinance and the Public Development Authority ordinance:

Reorganization Ordinance

· The Office of Regional Policy Planning (ORPP) is eliminated and most of its functions are transferred to other agencies of County government:

· Land use planning, comprehensive planning, and other growth management related-responsibilities will shift to the Department of Development and Environmental Services.

· Staff support to the Children and Families Commission will shift to the Department of Public Health.

· Responsibility for the production of the annual growth report and related reports will shift to the Budget Office.

· The economic development and related jobs and disadvantaged business assistance programs will be placed in a newly-created Office of Business Relations and Economic Development, with expanded responsibilities for working with the region’s business community to foster a better business climate.


A Community Corrections Division is created in the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention to initiate, expand, and administer programs that serve as constructive alternatives to secure detention.  Although the department has operated alternatives to detention for many years, the creation of a high-level organizational unit with this specific charge is a reflection of policy direction to give increased attention to alternatives to jail as a more constructive corrections approach with some offenders, and as a means of reducing population pressures on the County's limited secure capacity.

· The roles, responsibilities, and reporting structure for the Chief Information Officer (CIO) of the Office of Information Resource Management are clarified.

Public Development Authority (PDA) Ordinance

· King County’s long-standing commitment to culture will continue through the creation of the King County Cultural Development Authority and the execution of the agreement attached to the ordinance.

· The new PDA will continue to provide services formerly managed by the Office of Cultural Resources, including grant support for both arts and heritage organizations, cultural facilities and cultural education, technical assistance to cultural organizations, and public art procurement.

· Funding to the PDA for the public art program (also known as the "% for Art" program), along with State hotel/motel tax revenues, will be transferred from the County to the PDA.

· The land use regulatory functions related to the Landmarks Program, along with the Landmarks Commission, will remain part of County.

Although there are sound organizational and policy reasons to adopt the ordinances described above, Council action on them will enable me to make Current Expense budget reductions as part of my proposed 2003 budget.  For all those reasons, I ask that the Council act expeditiously to adopt the two proposed substantive ordinances, and act on the proposed technical clean-up ordinance at the earliest convenient date.

If you or your staff have questions about the ordinances, please contact Maura Brueger, Council Relations Director, at (206) 296-4001.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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Cal Hoggard, Chief of Staff, County Executive Office (CEO)


Ethan Raup, Deputy Chief of Staff, CEO


Rod Brandon, Assistant County Executive, CEO


Sheryl Whitney, Assistant County Executive, CEO


Maura Brueger, Council Relations Director, CEO


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget
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Jim Kelly, Manager, Office of Cultural Resources
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Jackie MacLean, Acting Director, DCHS

